
School Term Dates 2020 

Term 1 Tuesday 29 January – Thursday 9 April (Students return Wednesday 30 January) 

Term 2 Monday 27 April – Friday 3 July (Students return Tuesday 28 April) 

Term 3 Monday 20 July – Friday 25 September (Students return Tuesday 21 July)  

Term 4 Monday 12 October – Friday 18 December (Students finish Wednesday 16 December) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
TERM THREE WEEK TEN 2020 

 

E: Picton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.picton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Principal: Nathan Neilson 

 

27 Lumsdaine St, Picton NSW 2571 
Ph: (02) 4677 1497 

Fax: (02) 4677 2103 
 

School Calendar 

Friday 25 September - LAST DAY OF TERM 

Monday 12 October -  FIRST DAY OF TERM (Students and Staff) 

     (NO Staff Development Day) 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The term has certainly flown by and it is hard to 

believe we are at the end of Term Three. The staff 

have been reflecting on the term and have noticed 

how tired many of our students are. This is not 

surprising; for most of our students, this has been the 

first full term of on-site learning for the year. As the 

week draws to an end, I know both our students and 

staff are looking forward to the break. 

External Validation 

Every year, schools are required to reflect on their 

achievement and progress by completing a self-

assessment using the School Excellence Framework 

(SEF). The SEF identifies fourteen elements and 

articulates what excellence looks like in all of these. 

Schools use the SEF as a criteria for self-assessment 

and to plan for opportunities for improvement and 

progress. Once every four years, schools participate  

 

in the External Validation process. This involves 

collecting, analysing and submitting evidence which 

demonstrates where we have placed ourselves in the 

School Excellence Framework. This is an enormous 

process, which can often take close to twelve months to 

complete. After schools submit their body of evidence, 

an external panel reviews the evidence and holds a panel 

meeting with the school to validate if the evidence 

provided supports the school’s self-assessment. 

Throughout this year, our school has been working on our 

submission, and on Tuesday 8 September, we were 

required to submit our body of evidence. Yesterday, we 

participated in a panel meeting, where the panel provided 

us with feedback regarding our evidence. I am very 

pleased to report that our school was successfully 

validated in all fourteen elements of the SEF. This means 

that the panel agreed that the evidence, annotations and 

analysis' all supported where we placed ourselves on the 

SEF. This is the best possible outcome for our school, as 

it reinforces the strength and accuracy of our self-

assessment practices. I would like to thank the team of 

teachers who made up our External Validation Team; Mrs 

Davis, Mrs Boyd, Mrs Smith, Mrs Gower, Ms Howard, 

Mrs C Wilson, Mrs B Wilson and Miss Edwards. In 
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particular, I would like to thank Mrs Davis for her 

leadership of the External Validation process. The most 

exciting part is that this process has really laid the 

foundations for some exciting directions as we begin 

designing our Strategic Improvement Plan 2021-2024, 

and continue in our pursuit of excellence. 

School Chaplain 

In a previous newsletter, I informed you that we had 

been successful in obtaining funding to employ a chaplain 

at our school and that the recruitment process was 

underway. I am pleased to inform you that the successful 

applicant was Mr Stan Winn, and last week, he 

commenced working at our school. Stan has a specialist 

background in counselling including addressing trauma, 

and broad experience in working with both children and 

families. Stan will become an integral resource of our 

Learning and Support Team, supporting the wellbeing of 

targeted students across the school. He will be working 

at our school every Monday and Wednesday for a twelve-

month period. I know you will join me in warmly welcoming 

Stan to the Picton PS family.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Speaking  

This week, we held the stage finals of our annual Public 

Speaking competition. While this year looked a little 

different in that we did not have a large audience for 

the students to present to, it remained a fantastic 

opportunity for students to hone their skills in writing 

and presenting a speech. Congratulations to the following 

students who were the stage winners and runners up: 

Kindergarten 

Winner: Benjamin Matthies 

Runner Up: Callum Gordon 

 

Stage One 

Winner: Lucy Merchant 

Runner Up: Audrey Kaya 

 

Stage Two 

Winner: Clancy Maitz 

Runner Up: Carys Adam 

 

 

 

Stage Three 

Winner: Jordan Denford 

Runner Up: Jade Dabrowski 

 

SCU 

Joint Winners: Chloe Faulkner and Alex Howard 

 

Congratulations to all students who demonstrated 

bravery, grit and resilience by presenting a speech! 

 

Canteen – Online Ordering 
 

In some exciting canteen news, from next term, our 

canteen will introduce online facilities for ordering and 

paying lunch orders. While students will still need to 

bring in money to purchase snacks throughout our play 

break, parents will Be able to order and pay for their 

child’s lunch online. Information brochures will be 

distributed shortly, explaining how this process works. 

The canteen will still be accepting cash lunch orders 

for those families who do not wish to order online. 

 

P&C Fundraiser – Walk of Fame 

Don’t forget to get your orders in for our P&C Walk of 

Fame Fundraiser. Standard engraved pavers cost $40 

and hand-drawn design pavers cost $50. This is a 

wonderful opportunity to have your family’s name 

etched in our history for many years to come. Avoid 

missing out by getting your orders in quickly. More 

information has been included later in the newsletter. 

SRL Token Winners 

Congratulations to the following students, who have 

been our SRL Token winners for the past fornight: 

Week 9 – Max and Lilly 

Week 10 – Braxton and Luke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone 

a fantastic holiday break and thank you for all your 

continued support throughout Term Three. A reminder 

that there is no Staff Development Day at the 

beginning of Term Four, and that students start back 

on Monday October 12. Happy holidays! 

Mr Nathan Neilson 

Proud Principal 
 

Meet Stan, our 

new Chaplain! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School hats are now available at the uniform shop.  

Opening hours are Tuesdays from 8.45am to 11.00am. 

 

 

The Uniform Shop it still accepting donations of  

second hand uniforms.  Second hand uniforms will  

be available to purchase for $2 on Tuesdays from  

9am to 10am next to the uniform shop. 

 

We are in need of winter uniforms if you have 

 any please drop them into the box in the  

Admin Office please. 

Magpie Box 

 

 

Please ensure all money is placed into the Magpie 

Box which is on the wall outside the Admin Building. 

 

 

If you are paying any fees by EFTPOS in the office, 

payments need to made by 3pm. 

Thank you 

SCHOOL BANKING FOR 2020 

 

STUDENT BANKING HAS RETURNED 

PLEASE PLACE YOUR CHILDS BANK BOOK IN THE MAGPIE BOX BY  

WEDNESDAY MORNINGS 

Please hand your bank books into the office by  

Wednesday as our volunteer Mrs Beverly Roams  

processes them on a Wednesday morning. 

Beverly Roams 
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